REVELLE COLLEGE COUNCIL

Thursday, February 7st, 2019 Meeting #20

I. Call to Order: 5:0 pm

II. Roll Call

PRESENT: Andrej, Hunter, Amanda, Allison, Elizabeth, Miranda, Art, Eni, Crystal, Isabel, Emily, Blake, Michelle, Sophia, Cy'ral, Ashkan, Ameena, John, Westin, Kirstin, Dean Sherry, Ivan, Reilly,

Bassel, Cameron, Patrick, Michelle, Pin, Reuben

EXCUSED: Natalie, Sofia, Hector

UNEXCUSED:

- **III.** Approval of Minutes: 13-0-4, Passed.
- IV. <u>Announcements</u>:
- V. <u>Public Input and Introduction:</u>
- VI. <u>Committee Reports</u>
 - A. Finance Committee [Amanda Jiao]
 - Muir Musical Move to approve \$500 from Line Item & \$500 from External Orgs Funding for total of \$1000, 16-0-2, *Passed*.
 - Muir Musical is presenting Hairspray this year and is asking for some funding to cover their costs. This year, their projected budget is a little over \$50,000 and we are currently only about halfway to that goal.
 - Cupcakes Promo Event Move to approve \$783.44 from GU, 15-0-3, *Passed*.
 - Blake and Allison are holding another cupcake publicity event! Blake is also going to be advertising the Revelle Second Years FB page with a LOT more cupcakes.
 - Commute to the Plaza Move to approve \$490.32 from GU, 15-0-3, *Passed*.
 - Give commuters a better sense of the resources available to them while also giving them a platform to relate to me any other problems they have. Another goal is to connect commuters with other residents of Revelle to give them that sense of belonging and inclusivity.
 - Revellantines Event Move to approve \$532.39 from GU, 14-0-4, *Passed*.
 - Revellantines will be a Valentine's Day event where students are invited to Revelle Plaza to make Valentines Day grams, tissue paper flowers, candy rings, and treat bags. The event will include free pizza and juice for those that attend. RHA and SHA will also be involved and SHA will be informing students on safe sex and sexual health.
 - B. Revelle Organizations Committee [Crystal Sandoval]
 - No ROC meeting
 - Collaborations a-brewing!
 - C. Rules Committee [Andrej Pervan]
 - Clarification of appointment of non-Revelle students, 15-1-2, *Passed*.
 - Move to approve clarification to Article 2 Section 2: Eligibility.
 - Transfer Rep. changes
 - Move to approve changes to Article 2 Section 3 Subsection 14, 17-0-2, Passed
 - D. Appointments Committee [Hunter Kirby]
 - Appointments for SFAC

- ♦ Move to enter Executive Session, 6:05 pm
- ♦ Move to exit Executive Session, 6:13 pm

E. Graduation Committee [Isabel Lopez]

- Narrowed down list of activities for seniors
- Started a list of potential senior gifts
- Prices are now being looked at

F. Election Committee [Bassel Hatoum]

- I have nothing to report.
- G. Student Services Committee [Miranda Pan]
 - I have nothing to report.

VII. Reports

- A. President [Andrej Pervan]
 - CCP
- ♦ Know Your Councils Event, February 15th, 1-3 PM on Library Walk
- Free boba will be provided as compensation!
- Meeting with UC Regent Lansing and Student Regent Graves
- Meeting with VCSA
 - Coming to council this quarter hopefully!

B. Vice President of Internal [Hunter Kirby]

- I have nada to report.
- C. Vice President of Administration [Elizabeth Bottenberg]
- D. Vice President of External [Allison Kramer]
 - Blake and I will be submitting our budget for our cupcakes event to Finance Committee.
 - I finally paid Triton Outfitters and also got us our stickers, which I'll bring to next meeting.
 - Meet Your Council Event Friday Feb 15. I'll talk about it next meeting and make a sign up sheet.
 - Cupcakes Part 2 Budget
 - AS Meet Your Council Sign Ups

E. Associated Students Revelle College Senators [Art Porter and Eni Ikuku]

- UC Regent Application
- Technology fee Presentation
 - The Stakes of this vote
- SUN GOD
- Hot Topics
- Office Hours start Monday at 12pm outside Roger's
- ITS Mobile App 'UCSD' (Tells you about free food and real time parking!)
- AS President Report
 - ❖ J Board Applications "the Supreme Court of AS"
 - Inclusive Language (Orientation Leaders and RAs)
 - Principles of Community Update
- External News
 - ❖ Title IX
 - Higher Education Act Reauthorization
 - Student Lobby Conference
 - ❖ UCPD Reform
 - Student Mental Health Funding
 - Elimination of Standardized Testing to get into the UC System
- Muir Senator Town Hall
 - ❖ Week 8, Monday, Red Shoe Room, 6-8 pm
- Senator Office Hours on Library Walk Feb 27th, 10AM 2PM
- New Bill Concerning Academic Senators
- Our Project Updates!

F. Director of Spirit and Events [Natalie Davoodi]

• Waiting to get a cost estimate from L&L for the week 10 BBQ

- G. Director of Student Services [Miranda Pan]
 - Collab w Art!
- **H.** Class Representatives
 - Fourth Year Representative [Isabel Lopez]
 - I have nothing to report.
 - Third Year Representative [Emily Paris]
 - I have nothing to report.
 - Second Year Representative [Blake Civello]
 - I will not have the information for my report ready until meeting.
 - First Year Representative [Mick Salazar and Sophia Correa]
 - ❖ It's Revellentines! (Get it? Revelle and Valentines?)
 - a. RCC, SHA, RHA, and ICRA Collaboration
 - b. When?!? Tuesday; 12 February 2019, 1600-1800
 - c. Where?!? Revelle Plaza
 - d. Activities
 - i. Valentines Grams/Cards
 - ii. Tissue Paper Flowers
 - iii. Candy Kiss Ring
 - iv. Candy Bags
 - v. Get a Succulent
 - vi. Cookie Decorating
 - vii. Condom Bar
 - e. Have a significant other? Make them something!
 - f. Have roommates? Make them something too!
 - g. Have yourself? Make stuff anyways!
 - ❖ Also, if you haven't already go follow the official RCC Instagram! @rcc_ucsd
 - a. Posts to come soon!
- I. Commuter Representative [Cy'ral Davis]
 - I will not have the information for my report ready until meeting.
- J. Transfer Representative [Ameena Pascua & Ashkan Hassani]
 - Valentine's and Dine
 - Tacos
 - Boba
 - Sprinkles
- K. International Representative [John Lee]
 - I have nothing to report.
- L. Out of State Representative [Westin Gibbs]
 - I will not have the information for my report ready until meeting.
- M. Resident Advisor Ex-Officio [Miranda Pan]
- N. Revelle Judicial Board Ex-Officio [Kirstin Pianalto]
 - Grace wants us to focus on larger issues
 - Gov issues/ rights/ propositions/ money/ how to make a difference (start now w/ research)
 - Food
 - Speaker (from Financial Aid?)
 - Game (Bingo/Jeopardy) w/ prizes
 - Writing letters
 - Mock voting
 - Diff stations in the plaza
 - Sun God- Kirstin will talk to RCC
 - Memorial Day themed craft night with SA interns- Darren sent email
 - Off campus (beach cleanup/ museum/ memorial)

- Recruitment event during Welcome Back week- Kirstin will talk to Melina
- Team bonding
- O. Revelle College Dean of Student Affairs [Dean Sherry Mallory]
- P. Campus-Wide Representatives
 - HDH [Ivan Verastica]
 - I have nothing to report.
 - SFAC [-]
- ❖ Office of Student Conduct Restorative Practices Coord.
 - a. FTE \$93.100
- Case Management Services Basic Needs Coord.
 - a. FTE \$102,300
- Undergraduate Colleges Asst. Deans of Student Affairs for Colleges
 - a. Six FTEs \$598,000
- ❖ Graduate Division Grad. Div. Case Mngr. & Asst. Dir. of Case Mgmt.
 - a. FTE \$123,000 w/ \$15,000 one-time

• UCAB [Reilly Cannon]

- **❖** Smog Eating Mural
- Blue Pepper Lease
- Soda and Swine can into meeting, answered questions about the delay, budget, etc.

• WCSAB [Hector Godinez]

CAPS Director gave presentation on CAPS and Mental Health. I am working with her and Rev to get those details to us because she forbid us from taking notes??? Will keep you updated, cause her presentation pretty much took up the whole meeting.

• RFAB [Bassel Hatoum]

- **♦** The Pictor group
 - a. Advisor group that UCSD has picked to help with the switch from D2 to D1.
 - b. They're going to be helping in assisting with the 6 pillars that the athletics department chose to focus on:
 - i. Facilities and operations group
 - ii. Academic excellence
 - iii. Competitive achievement
 - iv. Branding marketing
 - V. Athletic ability?? (Not sure about that one)
 - vi. Financial responsibility and sustainability
- ❖ All of the different campus entities are trying to build together and grow in order to accommodate the switch. There will be a draft finalized by June that will help us make sure that we are hitting all the NCAA checkmarks along the way.
- Partnership between Athletics & Recreation:
 - a. Items they're trying to accomplish by this summer:
 - i. The RIMAC audio system is still analog, they're trying to jump on board the digital system movement
 - ii. Meeting with campus totality to talk about dark fiber (to get the right wifi in arena and other venues)
 - b. Items they're trying to accomplish by summer 2020:
 - i. New LED lighting (to help with the sustainability package and with the theatrical look; the hype created by turning the lights on and off really quickly)
 - c. Understanding what the main court will look like (Big west logo,

Athletics logo in the center, painting the key)

- Parking issue:
 - a. Parking on campus for move to D1?
 - b. Figure out how to work with transportation
 - c. 7 pm start for weekend games ==> a lot of parking
 - d. Where is parking?
 - e. 25-30% increase in attendance for D1 games (more excitement)
 - f. Uptake in visitor attendance
 - g. Televised games (ESPN3, ESPNu)

❖ Area updates:

- a. 17/23 sports in session or start in next 2 weeks
- b. Opening softball on Fri/Sat
- c. Men's basketball at UCI
- d. Waterpolo tournament "Water Invite" on Sat/Sun
- e. Fencing has a competition in main gym this weekend
- f. Baseball have its 2nd series at home on Monday and Tuesday
- g. Structural Activities Classes are moving forward (quarter long progression)
- h. Outdoor activities stopped by rain
- i. Barpark (outdoor gym, parkourish), grand opening on week 1 of Spring (playground tile yet to be laid)
- j. In a conversation with community relations as they sent an email to the event team wondering what lighting and amplified sound we had on campus until 10 pm (maybe move light in basketball courts to 11 pm)
- k. Pepsi is a new sponsor with Athletics (2 new vending machines in RIMAC, no water bottles, healthy line of snacks)
- l. All the filters were changed in the water fountains
- m. Outback adventures continues to move forward, soft move-in around spring break ==> equipment would return
- n. Scholars lane will be closed all of Spring break

❖ IM:

- a. Daniel from IM & Club Sports (Recreation Leadership Council)
- b. IM outdoor soccer: rained out last week (more games in March to compensate)
- c. IM basketball didn't play on Sunday (fear of low attendance because of the Superbowl)
- d. Team bowling (coed) at Kerny Mesa
- e. Passing league, club sports moving along (rugby, women's soccer this weekend)
- f. Dance team finished top 10 nationally (one of their routines got a special award)
- g. Field hockey won the Western Regional (beat USC, had the defensive player of the year on their team)
- h. 32 teams from all around the nation for ultimate frisbee tournament
- i. Campus clean up planned for March 6th (100 participants from club area)
- i. College bowl (1st on Monday at Warren Activity Room); sign up on

the rec website (finals in the dugout on the 19th)

- Canyonview and main gym:
 - a. As we go into budget cycle, bring stuff to us as to what should be budgeted for. Talk to alumni, think broadly.
- Meet the Athletes Feedback:
 - a. RFAB and TAC would love us to do it again and make it a bigger event, despite some organizational mistakes. The athletes had fun promoting their games and a lot of students were made aware of the importance of Spirit Night. Other colleges were encouraged to have events promoting Spirit Night as well.

• SCSG [Cameron Thomas]

I have nothing to report.

• BAC [Cy'ral Davis]

I have nothing to report.

• EJA [Sofia Nelson Ferezi]

- ❖ EJAs from college councils across UCSD have started meeting on a biweekly basis to discuss project collaboration and report progress on our goals
- ❖ Project #1 discussed in meeting: Detergent refill stations in each college.
 - a. Currently researching companies that we could reach out to
 - b. Reaching out to HDH, AS?
 - c. Looking into funding, prices and potentially subsidizing prices for students (if necessary)
 - d. Anyone who is down to collaborate let me know!!!
- Project #2: Sustainability Webinar pilot program for Freshman and Transfer orientation
 - a. Incorporating a Sustainability workshop/webinar required for students to complete before class registration
 - b. Will try to incorporate this for 2019 incoming students.
 - C. Hopefully it can be incorporated to the actual orientation schedule eventually, but for now we will focus on a webinar and see how that goes:)

• SOVAC [Patrick Liu]

- ❖ We are planning to have a monthly newsletter with the biggest news in that month that is relevant to UCSD students. The following link is the newsletter for January.
- External Org Fair: with all the campus wide representatives holding an org fair together.

• ASCE [Michelle De Vries]

- ❖ A Star is Born 02/13/19
- ❖ You at the loft 02/07/19

• LSAC [Pin Daoreung]

- Cookbooks by Early Black Californians
 - a. Monday, February 11, 2019
 - b. Geisel Library, Seuss Room
 - c. Noon 1:00 PM
- Letters to the Library Share the Love!
 - a. Monday, January 28 Friday, February 22, 2019
 - b. Geisel Library and Biomedical Building
- Celebrate the Third Annual World Bookmark Day!
 - a. Monday, February 25, 2019
 - b. Geisel Library, 1st Floor
 - c. Noon 1:00 PM

• EDI [Crystal Sandoval]

- ❖ I will not have the information for my report ready until meeting.
- Basic Needs Advocate [Reuben Lumaban]
 - ❖ I have nothing to report.

VIII. New Business

- IX. <u>Unfinished Business</u>
- X. Announcements
- XI. Roll Call and Adjournment

PRESENT: Andrej, Hunter, Amanda, Allison, Elizabeth, Miranda, Crystal, Isabel,

Emily, Blake, Michelle, Sophia, Cy'ral, Ashkan, Ameena, John, Westin, Dean Sherry, Ivan, Reilly,

Bassel, Cameron, Patrick, Michelle, Pin, Reuben

EXCUSED: Natalie, Sofia, Hector, Kirstin

UNEXCUSED: ADJOURNED:

